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Letter to Residents - Angels Beach Drive and Bangalow Road 
Detour for Intersection Widening Works 

2 February 2022 

To the Resident  
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Re: Angels Beach Drive and Bangalow Road – Detour for Intersection Widening Works  

The Angels Beach Drive and Bangalow Road Lane Improvement project is progressing well, with works 
currently underway to extend Sheather Street and connect it with Angels Beach Drive. 
 
Intersection widening works will commence along Bangalow Road from Tuesday 22 February 2022.  
 
To enable these works to be carried out as quickly as possible a section of Bangalow Road, north of the 
roundabout and south of Clark Street, will be closed in both directions. Please see the map overpage for 
further details. 
 
From 22 February 2022 to early April 2022 (weather and site conditions permitting), the following detours 
will be in place: 
 

 Heading south on Angels Beach Drive 
Detour via the industrial estate. Turn right at the new connection to Sheather, Hogan and Clark 
Streets to access Tamarind Drive, the airport and McDonalds/Ballina Fair. Access to Ballina CBD 
and Ballina Central Shopping Centre will continue as normal. 

 

 Heading east (inbound) on Tamarind Drive/ Bangalow Road 
Detour via the industrial estate (Sheather, Hogan and Clark Streets) to access Angels Beach 
Drive/Lennox Head. Access to Ballina CBD via Kerr St and Fox St. 
Note there is no right hand turn at Sheather Street onto Angels Beach Drive 

 

 Heading west (outbound) on Bangalow Road towards Tamarind Drive 

Detour via Fox and Kerr St. Access to Angels Beach Dr/ Lennox Head, Ballina Central Shopping 
Centre and Kentwell Community Centre remain unchanged. 

 
Motorists should expect delays and plan to leave earlier than they normally would. Temporary pedestrian 
and cyclist detours will also be in place around work zones. To enable traffic flow within the industrial estate 
temporary no parking areas will be installed. Please follow the signage. 
 
Future project updates will be provided online and via email. Council strongly encourages residents to 
register for emailed project updates at ballina.nsw.gov.au/BangalowRoadRoundabout  
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Brett Dyki 
Manager – Project Management Office  
Civil Services 
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